
Nickels Intermediate School

Friday Office Communication

October 11, 2024

Important Information:
Upcoming Dates

Attendance Line:

Please call the attendance line at 616-878-6400 or email

nickelsattendance@bcpsk12.net, if your student will be absent, running late,

or needs to be picked up for an appointment during the school day. If we are

unable to answer, please leave us a detailed message with your name, the name

of your student, the reason for the absence, or the time your student will be

arriving or need to be picked up for an appointment. Thank you for your help

in this.

Nickels website

School Hours:

Full Day: 7:55 am - 2:50 pm

Half Day: 7:55 am -11:10 am

Office hours:

Monday - Friday: 7:30 am - 3:30 pm

Phone number: 616-878-6400

mailto:nickelsattendance@bcpsk12.net
https://www.bcpsk12.net/nickels/


Join us for a Vocal Masterclass with Hannah DeBoer!

When: Wednesday, October 16th at the VSFAC

Time: 5:30-7:00 PM

Who: Open to all 3rd-8th grade students!

Register: vsfac.com/vocal

Discover your vocal skills and learn from a pro! Don’t miss out—register today!

Join our Patron Email to hear about upcoming events!

Fundraiser Pick Up Monday, Oct. 21st:

On Oct. 21st, Fundraiser orders will be available for pick up from 3:00 pm to 5:30 pm. Pick up will take place in
the Nickels Cafeteria. Unfortunately, we do not have the freezer space for the cold items to be stored overnight.
Please make arrangements to have those items picked up on the 21st, if you are unable to do so yourself. Thank
you! If you have any questions please call the office at 616-878-6400.

http://vsfac.com/vocal
https://vsfac.ludus.com/subscribe.php


Book Character
Pumpkin Contest

Have you always wondered what your favorite book character would look like as a pumpkin? No?!?! Well, now’s
the time to let your imagination run wild. Decorate a pumpkin to look like your favorite book character then enter
the contest. May the best gourd win!

Helpful hints:
Use pumpkins or gourds as the main portion of your character then add details using other materials.

● Spray paint degrades pumpkins quickly so best to use other types of paint.

● Faux pumpkins and gourds from craft stores work well. Feel free to use real pumpkins but do
not carve them as they will rot fast.

● I’ll have cards to fill out with all the important info so please do not write your name on your
pumpkin.

Timeline:
Submit your pumpkin by noon on October 18
Voting will take place October 21-24 in the media center

Photo Retakes 10/21/24:

Picture Retakes will be held during the school day on Oct. 21st. If you have any questions about your students' picture order
please contact Geskus photos at 616-453-4170, or if you would like to order online:

https://www.geskusphoto.com/fall-pictures

Online Code: 579CQCVRBIJZI

Troop 250G Scouts:

Troop Scouts Flyer

https://www.geskusphoto.com/fall-pictures
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jNiR1K3liC48pj6Yvh8JX8WSz4Vwzi8j/view?usp=sharing


Links Program at Nickels:

Nickels Links Permission Form

Please Contact Stephene Diepstra, School Social Worker, sdiepstra@bcpsk12.net or 616-878-6417 or Carrie VanDeRoer,
Speech Pathologist, cvanderoer@bcpsk12.net if you have any questions or concerns.

Cooler Weather Gear:

As the weather turns colder please have your child dress warmly for recess (sweatshirt, pants, winter coat,

gloves, hat, boots and snow pants). Students do go outside unless the temperature/wind chill is below Zero.

Thank you for your help in this!

Ski and Snowboard Club:

A club for 5th through 12th grade students who enjoy hitting the slopes together. This pre-paid club transports students to
and from BCHS and Bittersweet Ski Resort six Tuesdays in January and February. Sign up and Payment information will
come late October. Space will be limited. An option to meet at Bittersweet (no bus transportation) will be available this year
for those who prefer to meet us there. See the information document for details.

Byron Center Sports Passes Available For Purchase:

Passes will be available for purchase in the Athletic Office (8500 Burlingame Ave.) again this year. Normal office hours will be
from 8:00am - 2:00PM for purchase. (Lunch from 12:00-12:30). These passes can be used at all regular season MS and HS
home events.

Adults $50

Students $25.00

Family Max payment of $150.00

Cash or Checks payable to BCPS. If you have any additional questions please feel free to reach out at 616-878-6642.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfMl9KUeKtAhrXIjKbuO_3k5DEcefqg0SowCvBptN9cr-toUg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12a_EycMAEyo8XiWNg8L5PbhqXZCK3ZobDazM5sRPki4/edit?usp=sharing


BCFAB Craft Show 11/9/24:

BC Sports Boosters 11/9/24:



24/25 6th Grade Sports Information:

http://bcwestmsathletics.com/

24/25 Middle School Sports Informational Flyer

District School Calendar 24/25:

24/25 District Calendar

Nurses Corner:

Medication Consent Form 24/25

Medication Policy Reminders:

1. If your student needs to take medication while at school they MUST have a medication consent form completed.

Prescription meds require BOTH a parent/guardian AND a physician signature. Over the counter (OTC) meds require a
parent/guardian signature only. No student will be administered medication without the proper consent forms.

2. Please remember that students are NOT allowed to self carry ANY medications (prescription or OTC) per our district policy
UNLESS it’s an emergency medication and we have the appropriate forms completed and signed.

3. All medications must be stored in the office and brought to school by a parent/guardian. They must be in the original
container with the appropriate label (and not expired). We will not accept any medications in baggies, envelopes, ect.

Amy Voiles RN-BSN Direct Phone: 616-878-6414 Fax Number: 616-345-1924

Cell Phone Expectations and Consequences:

Our policy states that all cell phones must be off and stored in a student's locker (or homeroom teacher’s classroom) from
7:30-2:50 each day. This policy is a three strike system. Please review the consequences below with your student to ensure
understanding of cell phone use at school.

Cell Phone Policy (Electronic Device Policy)

1st Offense – Device is taken away for the remainder of the day.

2nd Offense – Device is taken away, parents are called, and parents must come pick up device from school.

3rd Offense – Parent is called and device is banned permanently from the school for the remainder of the year

Our goal with this policy is to help all students focus on learning throughout the school day. Thank you for partnering with us.

http://bcwestmsathletics.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q_sMPyuV3jYKaqHAMxPeZFRVbu86uCX5/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=108009034441798271094&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vDZPCFEk_6j4RVvwo-Vl2fAmHo18ttuu/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1E_ItyptFCAuzyBpMNqnAmQ4VDJJD0iQ5DdfF6Vr1gS8/edit?usp=sharing


Student Pick up and Drop off:

Dear Parents and Guests-

The following diagram shows the directional flow of how pickup, drop-off, and parking will occur before, during and
after school at the new Nickels Intermediate building. Please note that the pickup/drop-off lanes directly in front of
the building are one way and counter-clockwise. Students should exit to the sidewalk on the passenger side of
your vehicle. Please be sure to pull forward if space allows along the curb. Once your student is safely dropped
off, it is ok to pull out into the exit lanes.

Please also note that there are two exit lanes heading back out to the main drive where you will turn right to exit to
84th St. Please continue to use the designated drop off/pick up loop when dropping off or picking up your student
at school. Please do not use the bus loop (west of the school) or the parking lot to pick up or drop off your student.

For the 2024-2025 school year, our bus transfer (bus rodeo) location is at Heritage Elementary. Students at
Nickels will get on a bus and ride over to the bus transfer, then get on their home bus before traveling home. In
the past, some parents came to the bus transfer area (bus rodeo) to pick up their kids. We are asking that you
avoid picking up your students from the bus transfer area. Our bus riders will load and unload buses on the far
west side of the building in a separate and protected lot designated for this purpose. When picking up your
student at the end of the school day please exit towards 84th street.



Breakfast and Lunch are FREE for K-12 BCPS students during the 2024-2025 school year!

Second meals and a la carte items are not included, and must be purchased separately.

Please fill out an application if you think you may qualify because it will benefit you and your school!
Free/reduced students receive reduced fees for sport fees, testing fees, and possible EBT cards. Applications
for the 2024-2025 are open online here.

Lunch Menu: Oct. Lunch Menu

Fresh Baked Cookies will be available every Friday for purchase ~ If your student would like to purchase one they
are $1.00 each.

HOW TO CREATE A FAMILY PORTAL ACCOUNT HOW TO MAKE A DEPOSIT TO FAMILY PORTAL
ACCOUNT

https://byroncenter.familyportal.cloud/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_yt_i8UJZEdOoozkgy-eHrGXtMRsuGDQ/view?usp=sharing
https://youtu.be/WvE3bDCw0s4
https://youtu.be/Si5-BXvftx0
https://youtu.be/Si5-BXvftx0

